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August 13th 2021



           OBJECTION TO PLANNING APPLICATION 21/02248/FUL
During a meeting of Holy Island Parish Councillors on August 11th 2021 – Minute number 863 - it was unanimously agreed that Holy Island Parish Council would object to this application for the Erection of 5 holiday pods and associated access, infrastructure works, car parking and landscaping on Land North East of St Coombs Farmhouse Holy Island.
This objection is based on the following concerns some of which were expressed by the Council to the applicants’ agents when pre-application comments were invited in April 2021 and which the Council feels have not been adequately addressed in the application.
Location:

The proposed development is outside the accepted village envelope but remains within the Conservation area. The land is agricultural land that has been used for grazing and raising livestock on a regular basis for many years. The small size of the Island and the existence of the Nature Reserve over much of it means that agricultural land is limited and should be maintained as such. If permission is granted for these five units it would set a precedent for future development elsewhere outside the village and in particular in adjoining fields.
New Housing – Referendum.

Because of the increasing number of holiday lets and second homes and the declining number of permanent residential homes, in 2016 a referendum was held on the Island in which the overwhelming majority of residents agreed that all future house building on the Island should be for permanent residence only. That referendum which represented the whole community was lodged with NCC Planning Dept. The Holiday Accommodation planned in the view of the Council represents a grey area. While small the units have a shower room, a kitchen and are able to sleep up to four and are provided with standard utilities of electricity, water and sewage disposal and are in the view of the Council therefore buildings of a permanent nature, intended solely for holiday accommodation and therefore directly contrary to the referendum decision.
Village facilities and employment.

At present as has been the case for several years because of the small size of the village and the number of visitors it is not unusual for those staying in the existing holiday lets and B & Bs to struggle to find places to have a meal. Without advance booking it is virtually impossible despite the best efforts of the hotel and pubs. With capacity already reached there is no obvious benefit to the Island businesses of these additional holiday units and we cannot see how any new employment for residents is being provided.

Water.

The existing water supply to the village which comes from the 1950’s Water Tower struggles at peak times to supply a decent pressure to existing properties. Additional buildings will only make this worse. This was raised as a concern by the Council in April and there is no indication in the application that it has been addressed.
Sewage.

The Council notes that the plan is to create a sewage treatment plant and discharge the treated sewage into the reed beds adjacent to the ancient Brig Well. The treated sewage then eventually being carried by the stream under the Crooked Lonnen discharging finally just below the high water mark at the Ouse. The sewage plant we believe relies on a reliable electricity supply. The island is noted for the number and frequency of its power cuts which if the plant failed would cause pollution of the waterway and beach. The Crooked Lonnen is a bridleway much used by islanders and visitors as a footpath and is within a few feet of the Reed beds. We understand that the plant would need regular maintenance implying increased traffic down the Lonnen.
Smoke.

The Application states that woodburning stoves will be fitted to the units. By their nature these create smoke and smell and a possible nuisance to the occupants of the Farmhouse and to the farmers using the farm buildings.

Light Pollution.

The units themselves will have lights and we presume that there will be some sort of lighting along the paths indicated on the plan causing potential light pollution to the dark skies found outside the village.

Car Parking.

We note that the stretch of the Crooked Lonnen from Sandham Lane to the corner at the Brig Well is to be ‘adopted’ and we assume that this is to provide access when necessary to service the sewage plant. We also assume that this may mean that that section will be tarmacked. There is an existing problem with visitors ignoring requests to use the car parks and parking on the grass verge on Sandham Lane between the village and the farm. The presence of cars parked at the site for those using it and a tarmac section of the Lonnen will only encourage this.
In 2020 the Island community began to come together to form Holy Island 2050 headed by the Parish Council, the Community Development Trust and the Church to plan and work together to ensure that there will be a sustainable and vibrant community on the Island in the years ahead, preserving its unique qualities, protecting its environment, providing varied employment for its residents with less reliance on low wage tourism and by so doing encourage young families to live and work here. The Council feels that this application with its emphasis on tourism while slightly different is essentially more of the same with no benefit to our community and we request that because of our concerns, and we are happy to provide a more detailed explanation of these if requested, and those of large numbers of our residents, the Application be considered by a full Planning Committee not be delegated to the Planning Officers alone. And that it be refused.
On behalf of Holy Island Parish Council.

Mr J. A. Bevan.

Clerk.











